From: Mark Jaros [mailto

Sent: 07 June 2021 14:31

To: princes.parade@folkestone-hythe.gov.uk

Cc: NATIONALCASEWORK <NATIONALCASEWORK@dft.gov.uk>
Subject: Princes Parade stopping up order.

Importance: High

Ref. NATTRAN/SE/S247/3254
Afternoon.

I wish most strongly, to REAFFIRM my original objection, to the ludicrous stopping up of
Princes Parade. Submitted in 2018

On the grounds of the environmental impact of moving the road next to a beautiful
scheduled monument, essentially taking away the south bank and polluting with fumes and
noise anyone using the canal as a tranquil refuge, for physical and mental wellbeing. Not to
mention the canal wildlife, being within feet of a main road and the disturbance it would
course.

Being so close and at height, the possibility of cars ending up actually in the canal, is of real
concern.

The whole idea i1s typically ludicrous, from a council that know nothing about the heart
warming and beautiful area this is.

The light pollution also from multiple car movements in and out of dwellings above the
canal would take away any semblance of this dark sky area, shining headlights across, up and
down and over the lovely canal throughout the night.

The councils building plans, ghastly as they are, can be achieved without moving this road,
which provides vistas across the whole of Seabrook, plentiful parking, although more needed
on certamn sunny days, to take up leisure pursuits and a drive along the seashore, so enjoyable

and unique in Kent.

Reasoning appears to be based on providing more space for the luxury apartments, while
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